Arnside National School

Minutes of the Governors Meeting held on Tuesday 8th February 2011

Mr Dudley opened the meeting at 7.30pm.

Present:  Mr A Cook, Mr I Dudley, Mrs N Till, Mrs S Woodburn, Mrs L Sharp, Mr D Adair, Mr A Capeling, Mr N Sharp, Mrs G Deane, Mrs L Grieves, Rev’d Cooper, Mrs J Bratt, Mrs Inchmore.

Apologies:  Mrs L Brockbank

Declarations of Interest in respect of Agenda Items:  There were none.

Minutes of the last meeting:  Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 21st September 2010 were proposed as a true record by Mrs S Woodburn and seconded by Mrs N Till and all governors voted in favour.

The Minutes of the meeting held on 14th December 2010 were proposed as a true record by Mr Capeling and seconded by Mr Adair, and all governors voted in favour.

Matters Arising:  A question was raised regarding the possibility of the minutes being made available to parents on the school website before they have been accepted at the following governor meeting; this would keep parents up to date with what the governors are currently discussing rather than having to wait until after the next governor meeting.

After some discussion it was decided that the minutes would be sent to each governor as usual who would then indicate their agreement or otherwise of the draft minutes before  they were put on the school website.

All governors were in favour of this procedure.

Headteacher’s Report:  Mr Capeling asked about the children who had transferred from Silverdale School since the start of this term.  Mr Cook said that we had four children, (two families) who had started since the start of term all of whom appeared to have settled into school well.  There is one other family, (one child) who looked around the school on Monday 7th February but we haven’t heard back from the family yet.  

Mr Cook talked about his role as a National Leader of Education and his involvement with Brook Street Community School, Carlisle.  Mrs Dickinson had also visited the school this term.

Mr Cook had met with a governor to discuss the possibilities of providing hot school meals.  Mr Cook had followed this up by contacting a local primary school who bought in meals from Dallam Secondary School.  He had been shown their contract for 2008-2009 to have a look at and could report that the cost to the school was not viable.  The contract was for twenty meals daily for 200 days per annum.  There was no refund for meals not taken due to illness or holidays and the cost included a further £5,500 to cover the cost of transporting and serving the meals.  A kitchen area was required and a serving space.  A further cost would be incurred for administering the scheme.  Also payment was required ‘up front’ for the year with no facility for parents to ‘opt out’ during that year.

The governors were told that Sue Barton, (mobile catering service) has been supplying hot meals to Storth School and we believe, Beetham Primary School since the beginning of this term, (January 2011).  Mr Cook will talk to the Headteacher of Storth School to evaluate the scheme.  We don’t have any details regarding cost, etc at the moment.  The meals are provided in polystyrene cartons with plastic utensils which would create a ‘rubbish’ problem here at Arnside as we don’t have any means for the removal of rubbish, only of recyclable items.  

A governor asked how many free school meals we provided at the moment, Mr Cook said that at the present time we don’t have any pupils claiming free school meals.

Mr Cook explained that if we were given the go-ahead to open the Nursery from September 2011 we would only be eligible for emergency funding for this new venture until the following year and that the school could not afford to subsidise school meals at an estimated cost of  £5,000 + per annum, especially as costs for nursery provision were also not yet established.

Single Status:  Mr Cook opened the discussion on how single status could affect the non-teaching staff in school.  Single status is designed to even out anomalies in pay and conditions for each ‘group’ of workers across the County’s schools.  It is proposed that the teaching assistants will be paid for a 37 hour working week instead of a 32 hour week, at the present time the rates of pay are not known.  As a voluntary aided school there is an amount of flexibility.  We have been told that if salaries increase this will take effect from September 2011 but if the salary is reduced it will not be implemented until September 2012.  Mr Cook will be discussing this with other local head teachers but said that teaching assistants were expecting a  reduction in wages.  The Terms and Conditions are stipulating term time only working, this will be a National Agreement but the governing body may have some flexibility.  The governing body is happy to support the Headteacher in finding a solution to this situation that is not detrimental to the staff or school.

Buildings Report:  Mr Adair presented his report on the recent inspection undertaken by the building committee.  Mr Cook has arranged with local builder, Ian Elliott, for the wall to be attended to.  There was some discussion regarding PAT testing throughout the school, this will be arranged later this year.  The other minor works will also be addressed in the coming year.  

Mr Cook added that Mr Sharp’s classroom is going to be repainted during the February half term; the carpet and an area around the sink unit will be replaced later this year.  Some painting will also be done in Ms Morris/Ms Piper’s classroom where there has been some water damage.

Finance Report:  Mr Beaumont was not at the meeting so no balance details were received.  Mr Dudley reported that the budget was on track for a small surplus, this would be under the 8%, so no monies would be clawed back by the County Council.  Mr Cook explained that next year the budget would be amalgamated with the standards fund into one fund.  Mr Cook said that we receive further money from his NLE work and the work with University of Cumbria students.  He anticipates that there will be a short term loss after buying new equipment for the nursery and the possibility of extra staff, financially the first year may be difficult.

Academy Status was discussed: at the moment the governing body are keeping an ‘open mind’ and will do whatever they think is in the best interest of pupils at Arnside School.  Mr Cook will monitor the situation.  Rev’d Cooper suggested looking on the National Society of Church Schools’ website for information. (http://www.natsoc.org.uk/downloads/)

Nursery Provision Update:  Mr Cook reported that to date no objections had been received by Cumbria County Council to the nursery proposal.  The decision will be made at a Cabinet meeting on March 31st 2011.  So far the expressions of interest we have received in nursery places is as follows:  5 for September 2011; 2 for January 2012 and 3 for April 2012.

AOB:  There were no issues raised.

Date of next meeting:  10th May 2011.

Chair:  ……………………………………………………

Date:  ………………

(Mr I Dudley)

